Lower Broadheath Parish Council


The Rt Hon Greg Clark MP



                  14th September 2011 

House of Commons 

London

SW1A 0AA
Dear Mr Clark 

Draft National Planning Policy Framework

The Parish Council has asked me to write to you in response to the above document. Whilst we support the principle of simplifying ‘planning guidance’ we wish to comment as follows:

· The planned growth for South Worcestershire the region in which the parish is located, is far greater than that needed to support any likely economic growth, simply because of the inadequacy of the transport infrastructure that historically has not attracted employers to the area.

· It is unlikely in the foreseeable future that any government will be able to finance the infrastructure needed and South Worcestershire will remain an attractive place to live but people will continue to travel outside the area to seek work. This does not create ‘sustainable development’ and therefore the document should be qualified to the effect that sustainable economic development needs to be demonstrated, rather than simply saying ‘there will be a presumption in favour of sustainable development’

· The government must be prepared to invest in infrastructure to meet local need if it is serious about attracting growth to South Worcestershire and I am sure in many other areas of the country. Otherwise it will be a ‘developers charter’ to build homes on ‘Greenfield’ sites to the detriment of the local community and the loss of valuable agricultural land, resulting in the need for the further  importation of ‘foodstuffs’, a situation which is clearly not sustainable.

· The draft requires a plan to project a minimum of 15years with a rolling 5 year bank of land for both housing and employment. However the plan is weak in only hinting that any plan shall only proceed at a growth commensurate with the evidence of population growth and the economic cycle. The current practice of phasing development is at risk without clarification. This is an example of one of the ambiguities, as development may not require major infrastructure to be available to support a specific phase of development but the fear is that further phases will proceed without the necessary infrastructure being put in place.    

· Paragraph 81 of the report supports the rural economy but highlights agricultural diversification, leisure and tourism. For the past 20 years people living in rural areas have been obliged to travel by car to gain higher levels of salary. Public transport in these locations has never been a viable alternative.  The full range of wealth creation employment opportunities should be made available in these locations where the announced high speed broadband can be fully exploited. Limited housing stock should be permitted to accompany such diverse enterprises.

· More emphasis should be placed on developing on brownfield sites and removing the VAT restrictions on alterations and improvements to the existing housing stock with such schemes as ‘over the shop’ to create additional dwellings.  

· We urge you again to reconsider the word ‘presumption’ and insist that it must be demonstrated that growth will be achieved by ‘growth creation employment’, rather than simply achieving further commuter housing    

Your consideration of these comments would be appreciated.
Yours sincerely
Mike Davis

Clerk to Lower Broadheath Parish Council.

Copy to Harriet Baldwin M.P and District Councillors, Paul Swinburn and Roger Bass. 






